
Hi there,  

 

My name is Marty Campbell, I am currently a 

Station Officer on Red Watch, based at Grey 

Lynn Station in Auckland, and I would like to 

be your next National Vice-President. 

 

I am currently the Local Secretary for the 

Auckland, and Northern Branch Secretary 

sitting on the National Committee.  

 

I have been in the job for over 25 years and throughout that time I have seen some of 

the bad times and some of the good.   

 

The COVID-19 crisis led to an unprecedented period of uncertainty, however through 

good communications and flow of information from the NZPFU, enabled our 

membership to remain informed and aware throughout.  

 

Informing and making our members aware of what is happening and where we are 

going as a Union is something that I want to ensure continues into the years ahead. 

Working with the President, Secretary and the National Committee to improve this, will 

be one of my priorities. 

 

Eventually COVID will be behind us, the country will be vaccinated, the world will 

begin to open up again, and a new normality will arise. However, we will still have 

more restructuring and tranche decisions on our organisational structure ahead of us all. 

It seems that change will also be the predominant norm for a while in our proud 

organisation.  

 

It is imperative that we continue to put pressure on FENZ ensuring that the views of 

union members are heard loud and clear. This pressure begins at the Local, feeds 

through to the Branch, the National Committee, and finally the National Council. 

 

I believe that a strong united union is down to its members being informed, engaged, 

and active in union matters in the workplace. 

 

During my time as Local and Branch Secretaries I have endeavoured to keep members 

informed and aware of current issues, encouraging engagement where possible through 

notices to members, Facebook postings, emails and countless phone calls.  

 

I see the role of the Vice President as working with and supporting the National 

President and Secretary forming a strong cohesive team. This team is there to lead and 

support the National Committee, listen to their views and concerns from the 

membership and respond accordingly. 

 

We are all a team of union members, from around the Regions, working together to 

better the lives of other union members. 

 

If anyone has any questions, I’m available on 021-292-7729 and FACEBOOK 

Messenger, (and frequently on the NZPF Lobby Group ☺ ) 


